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In summary, the Mount Pleasant site is set for a huge redevelopment that includes the erection of 15 storeys,
comprising 681 residential units, 4,260 sq.m. of office space, 2,250 sg.m. retail and community space, with parking,
landscaping and public realm works.

The development will greatly impact residents who live in Laystall Court and Calthorpe Street. It will also be up
against the towering ITN headquarters in Gray's Inn Read. It's environmental impact will be substantial and the public
realm will undergo a huge transformation. Local services, schools, and GPs, will also be put under great pressure
As our Calthorpe Street residents point out in their submission to the Development Control Committee, this site
should have been earmarked for a Secondary School. But Royal Mail have continuously objected to having one on
site because it's not ‘viable’ to their business case. Wren Street has now been given the go-ahead for the Secondary
School.

A further slap in the face is the lack of social housing — only 19% percent of the development will be
affordable/social housing — a nonsensical amount. Our policy states that all developments of this size needs
to meet the 50% target.

This application should not only be rejected but put in a coffin and nailed shut forever.




